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Katherine MacConnachie

From: Suzanne Heath <info@suzanneheath.co.uk>
Sent: 20 July 2021 17:20
To: Katherine MacConnachie
Cc: Robert Elkins
Subject: Mangotsfield Pavilion project 
Attachments: Mangotsfield_ACE_bid_14.04.21.pdf; Untitled attachment 00009.htm

Hi Kath 
 
Here are my suggestions for consideration at your next meeting on Thursday 22nd July. 
 
I didn’t really feel this was a presentation as such so just sharing the info as an email. 
 
My new proposal is:  
 
1. We wait until the requirement for minimum 10% match funding is reinstated (at the moment they are saying 31st 
August for this but subject to review)  
The reason for waiting is that we have a large match funding % and when the requirement for £cash match is reinstated 
this will put off a lot of applicants so hopefully that will mean a ‘smaller pool’ within which we are fishing!  
 
2. The application is resubmitted with Emerson’s Green Town Council as the applicant, and not me as an individual.  
While they say that currently there is an emphasis on individual bids (see email from Ceri Johnson below) I wondered if 
the fact I am based outside of the project area was a factor in the decision to turn us down. 
I was recently involved in a project application for a similar sized small grant with much smaller match funding that was 
applied for by Yate Parish based in Yate, who are sited in the location of the project. 
The last project I applied for ACE money for was similar in that the applicant was Totnes Civic Society but I did all the 
work!  
To me this shows more local 'buy in’ and ownership to the project and I think this will tick boxes for the Arts Council.  
 
What EGTC being the applicant would mean is that the town council would be responsible for: 
A) paying all invoices related to the project (I will do my best to keep these to a relative minimum and can discuss/agree 
an arrangement in advance with the treasurer - obviously £15k was going to come from you anyway 
B) EGTC being the named applicant on the re-submitted funding bid 
C) EGTC holding all funds for the projects securely and ensuring they are only spent on the project 
D) liaising with me over aspects of the project in relation to final completion of the project i.e. I would write an 
evaluation document that would need to be submitted in order to claim the final 10% of the grant at the end - but I 
would essentially manage all of this and have done it before. 
 
I would be responsible, as I have budgeted for in my time, to oversee all aspects of running the project i.e. 
contracting/agreements with artists, project managing all artist commissions and all aspects of these including publicity 
etc. So none of the project delivery would fall to you. If I were unable to deliver the project for some unforeseen reason, 
I would appoint a sub-contractor to fulfil my part of the project. But I can’t see that happening as I really want to do this 
project!  
 
Timeframe  
My suggestion is that we resubmit the bid to ACE in September 2021 when I anticipate the rules will change around 
match funding requirements.  
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Current turnaround for decisions is 10 weeks so if we resubmit by the end of September we should hear the outcome by 
the end of December 2021. 
 
I would suggest our new start date is Springtime 2022, say end of March 2022, and then running for 12 months as 
previously outlined in the original bid, so completing end of March 2023. 
 
I am going to be away on holiday for a couple of weeks now but I will be taking my laptop and mobile with me so will 
have access to emails, and I won’t be going abroad so can still speak on the phone etc. 
 
Let me know what you think and I am really happy to answer any further questions.  
 
I have attached the original Arts Council bid in full, which as I’ve said previously they didn’t say wasn’t good enough, just 
lost out to other bids and they are very over subscribed at the moment.  
If we did get turned down again we could consider approaching the Lottery but I would have to look at their criteria to 
see if our project was a good fit with their aims and it might mean quite a lot of jiggling around, so I think resubmitting is 
the best option. 
 
I would be willing to put it in again as an individual but its possible they may shift away from supporting individual bids 
as much after end of August.  
 
Hope this is all clear, very happy to talk to treasurer or anyone if they have further queries.  
 
Suzanne  
 
Suzanne Heath 
Freelance Curator & Public Art Consultant 
69 Locksbrook Road, Bath BA1 3ES 
07843 417474 
info@suzanneheath.co.uk 
www.suzanneheath.co.uk 
@Suzanne_Heath  
 
 
 
 

Begin forwarded message: 
 
From: Ceri Johnson <ceri.johnson@artscouncil.org.uk> 
Subject: Re: Mangotsfield Pavilion 
Date: 13 July 2021 at 19:33:24 BST 
To: Suzanne Heath <info@suzanneheath.co.uk> 
 
Hi Suzanne, 
 
We haven't yet heard when the partnership funding requirement for Project Grants will be 
reinstated, but this might happen at the beginning of September if the anticipated relaunch 
goes ahead. It's best to keep an eye on our website/social media for the latest news.  
 
As for who should be the applicant, there's a priority around individuals as applicants at the 
moment, which might help a bit. But the most important point, whoever applies, is that the 
application evidences the requisite skills, experience and resources to deliver the project 
successfully.  
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Very best of luck with the project, 
Best wishes, 
Ceri 
 
Ceri Johnson  
Relationship Manager, Visual Arts  
Arts Council England, South West Office 
Enquiries: enquiries@artscouncil.org.uk 
  
web | twitter | facebook | instagram | linkedin  
  
I think #culturematters – do you? 
 

 


